
 

Letters home this week:  School Class photographs, Y6—arrangements for Leaving Event, All– Operation Encompass 

 

Thanks, from all at Birchwood 

In our final newsletter, in what has been the most        

challenging of school years, I wish to express my sincere 

thanks and gratitude to our whole school community. 

Together we have demonstrated the team work and    

support that are at the heart of Birchwood Primary 

School.  

I feel very privileged and proud to be the Head teacher of 

a Primary School that is at the centre of such a positive, 

engaging and supportive community. I know I repeatedly 

say how brilliant all of our children are, but I genuinely 

mean it and it is at times like these that shows just how 

fantastic they are and what an absolute credit they are to 

our school and you as parents. Seeing how upset our 

children have been this year when they have not been 

allowed to be in school has been difficult. But this just 

goes to show how much they really enjoy being here! 

I want to pass on my thanks to all of our parents,       

grandparents and carers, who, throughout this year, 

have been so positive, thankful and appreciative of all we 

have tried to do. Together we have done a brilliant job 

supporting our children with their remote learning at 

home. The teamwork, communication and support       

between home and school ensured that our children    

continued to learn during periods of lockdown and time 

away from school. The kind words and messages to staff 

and myself were very welcomed and much appreciated. 

Thank you. 

The staff at Birchwood, without exception, have again 

risen to all the challenges put before them and have    

continued to do so in their usual positive, friendly and 

caring way. A crucial part of my role is to ensure that we 

recruit the very best people to work at our school. Not 

only do they have to be brilliant at their jobs, but they 

have to really care about our school, our children and our 

vision and values. Our staff invest more than just their 

time and expertise, they constantly go above and beyond 

for our children and each other. Their continued          

professionalism, expertise and support, is never taken 

for granted. 

I could not end my last newsletter of the year without     

mentioning our school leavers. Our Year 6 children have 

missed out on so much over the last 18 months, despite 

the school’s best efforts to make up for lost time. They 

have never moaned once about all things they have 

missed, but not being able to complete the end of their  
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school year was a tough one to take. I am really pleased 

that we have been able to organise for all the Year 6    

children to come back into school on Saturday 4
th
      

September to put on their end of year production of 

School of Rock, to join us for their leavers BBQ and to 

give them an opportunity to say a proper goodbye to staff 

and Birchwood. We will miss them greatly, but know that 

they will all go on to great things.  

Unfortunately, we also have to say goodbye to a number 

of long serving staff who are leaving us at the end of this 

year. Mrs Ryle (Admin Assistant 24 years), Mrs Haskell 

(Senior Lunchtime Supervisor 16 years), Mrs Fisher 

(Teaching Assistant 14 years) and Mrs Willis (Class 

teacher and Early Years Co-ordinator 34 years!) have all 

made the difficult decision to retire. We will be              

recognising their contributions in school next week, but I 

am sure you would all like to join me in sending out 

thanks to them for everything they have done and we 

wish them all a very happy and long retirement. We do 

hope that they will be frequent visitors to Birchwood in 

the future, but they will all be missed greatly. 

We are all looking forward to a well-deserved summer 

break, giving us an opportunity to relax and recharge the 

batteries. We look forward to welcoming back all of our 

children in September and to getting to know our new 

Reception children, who we have not had the pleasure to 

have met properly yet. 

May I take this opportunity to wish everyone connected 

to our school a lovely summer break. Next year our aim, 

as always, is to come back to school bigger and brighter 

than ever.  Mr Coleman - Headteacher 



Spotlight this week is ... 
Reflecting on success 

This week has seen children taking home their books from this 

year as well as their end of year reports ready to share with you 

at home.  This time is a lovely opportunity to celebrate with 

children how far they have come in the year at school. Perhaps 

this will be in terms of their academic success in maths, reading 

or writing, or subjects such as History, Design Technology or 

PE.   

However, just as important is to take time to reflect on their 

achievements in their learning behaviours, perhaps they have 

achieved a new presentation pen through slowing down and 

not rushing their work, learned a new way of resolving a fall out 

with friends, learned to do zips on their coat by themselves, 

overcome something that was a big worry for them, or found 

that actually they can do it if they persevere.  These skills for 

learning, start with even the youngest children in school, where 

learning how to focus and concentrate for increasingly longer 

periods is a massive skill to begin to master.   

As you look back on this year with your child, remember to    

celebrate all their achievements on their unique learning        

journey and remind them of all the things they can now do that 

they could not way back in September.  It is also a good          

opportunity to think about what they want to achieve next year.  

Have a fantastic summer.  Stay safe and we will look forward to 

seeing everyone back at Birchwood for another year of         

fantastic learning in September.                                               

Mrs Day- Associate Headteacher 

 

On Friday 9th July, our children set off on a 

walk/run to raise funds for our  chosen charity, 

Zellweger UK.  The route was mapped out 

around the school grounds and each year 

group took it in turns to complete their laps.   

They were cheered on as they 

passed classroom windows, 

only pausing briefly to have 

their lap card stamped as they 

passed the checkpoint. 

The children were amazing,  jointly 

their kilometres covered would have 

taken us from Polesworth to Seville 

in Spain! Well done everyone!  And 

when it was finally all over….. A 

well earned rest was in order, as 

our last picture shows  :-) 

Sports day results 

Well done to all of the children for their brilliant 

results on their sports days. The house points 

collected are shown below. 

Chetwynd 592 

Chaytor 563 

Goodere 560 

Morris 545  

 



 

                                  YEAR 3 - BIRMINGHAM BOTANICAL GARDENS 

Year 3 had a brilliant day at Birmingham  Botanical 

Gardens on Tuesday. They had fun searching for mini 

beasts in the woodland, and pond dipping to find out 

what lives in the water. They also had a great session 

handling lots of different animals including a corn 

snake, bearded dragon and a giant African land snail.   

Year 1 had so much fun taking 
part in their sports day, the    
weather held off raining for just 
long enough for the races to take 
place. It was so exciting, even Mr 
Smith had a go at a sack race! Mr 
Smith, we think you are a good 
sport! Well done everyone. 



Information leaflets and adverts sent or published by Birchwood 
Primary School  

Birchwood Primary does not endorse any of the services, or products advertised 
and does not give any representation or warranty about any of the organisations.  
Birchwood Primary School is not an agent for any of these organisations and any 
enquiry concerning their services and/or products should be referred directly to 

them. 

Academic Year 2020-2021 

Spring Term 2021 

Term Ends for Summer, 1pm Wednesday 21st July 
 

Academic Year 2021-2022 
Autumn Term 2021 

Professional Development Day Thursday 2nd September 

Professional Development Day  Friday 3rd September 

Children Return to School  Monday 6th September 

Half Term (1 week)  Monday 25th October 

Professional Development Day  Monday 1st November 

Term Ends for Christmas  Friday 17th December 

Spring Term 2022 

Staff Inset Day   Tuesday 4th January ‘22 

Children Return to School  Wednesday 5th January 

Half Term (1 week)  Monday 21st February 

Professional Development Day Monday 28th February 

Term Ends for Easter (2 weeks) Friday 8th April 

Summer Term 2022 

May Day    Monday 2nd May 

Half Term (1 week)  Monday 30th May 

Professional Developments Day Friday 24th June  

Term Ends for Summer  Friday 22nd July 

These dates may be subject to change if necessary.  

New and amended dates shown in bold. 

Details and times to be confirmed nearer each event.   

Please note the early finish on 21st July 2021. If this will cause you any    
problems, please speak to a member of staff.  

 

Birchwood Primary School Website  

 

Our registered charity 2020/21                                    

ZELLWEGER UK. Amount raised so far:  

£2343.17 

 

 https://www.jobcentrejobs.co.uk/  

Please note that although we check the  suitability of Applications, they can be 

changed without notice. Parents should therefore check the   Application BEFORE 

Class Photographs 

The school class photographs taken by our school     
photographer have been distributed this week.  Please 
check your child’s bag.  

Parent’s of year 6 children who do not have any other 
children in school, may collect their pictures from school 
reception. 


